
AC Departmental Retreat on 29-30 April 2019 
 

Our 2019 off-campus Departmental Retreat was held at the St. Regis Hotel in Macau 

on 29 April and 30 April 2019. The event was intense, practical, and productive. 

  

Department Head, Prof. Jeong-Bon Kim, kicked off the Retreat with a welcome and 

opening remarks.  

 

The Retreat rundown included an introduction to the newly developed accounting 

curriculum (facilitated by Dr. Xiaoli Hu), discussion of the current undergraduate 

program (facilitated by Mr. Sunny Wong), a regular departmental meeting (led by 

Prof. Kim), and discussions on Assurance of Learning (AoL) items (facilitated by Dr. 

S.O. Wong, Mr. Sunny Wong, Mr. Alfred Ma and Dr. Sidney Leung). 

 

The discussion sessions were relaxed and constructive, during which AC staff brought 

up many new ideas and suggestions to improve the Department’s programs and 

enhance student learning. We believe that the organization of this event facilitates 

interaction and collaboration among staff members, the Department, and the 

university in the long run.  

 

 
 

 
Facilitator introducing the agenda and leading AC staff in further discussion to help the Department 

improve the program and its operation. 

 



     
Group leaders presenting their main ideas after each discussion session. 

 

 

 

 
Group photo at the end of the final session. We hope all AC staff had a great experience and have 

wonderful memories at the Retreat. See you all again next year! 

 


